February 3, 1927. Alfred W. Martin, Esq., Society for Ethical Culture in the City of New York, Central Park West and 64th Street, New York. Dear Mr. Martin: I was very much interested by your letter of January 27th. I agree with you that if it were possible to resuscitate the McGill Magazine, if necessary under another form, another name and another organization, nothing but good could ensue. I will duscuss the matter at once with some of the members of my staff and will write you later. Yours mithfully, Frincipal.